
 

CONSTRUCTION REPORT 
June 2014 

 
District Office   
 
With the move of the Valencia College Foundation on June 6, the Downtown Center has been 
fully vacated and all planned moves to the District Office have been completed. This item will be 
removed from future Construction Report. 
 
Criminal Justice Institute 
 
Project is progressing as scheduled. Ceiling grid has been installed. Low voltage wiring and light 
installation are in progress. Carpet will be installed by the third week of June. The project is 
anticipated to be completed by the end of June. 
 
In addition to and independent of the renovation and remodeling work, the thermal energy 
storage system will be undergoing an expansion to increase capacity and efficiency. This work is 
anticipated to be complete by the end of June 2014. 
 

East Campus – Film, Sound, Music Technology and Plant Operations Facility 
 
Request for Qualification (RFQ) submittals from our prequalified, Category Three Construction 
Managers are due Tuesday, June 10, 2014. Interviews and recommendations for selection are 
scheduled to occur Wednesday, July 2, 2014. The recommendation for Construction Manager 
will be provided at the next Board meeting. 
 
Construction is scheduled to begin March 2015. Building occupancy is scheduled to occur late 
summer 2016. 
 


